
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 15 FEBRUARY 2010

EX.037/10
REVIEW OF POLLING ARRANGEMENTS

(Non Key Decision)

(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio
Performance and Development

Subject Matter
The Assistant Director (Governance) submitted report GD.12/10 presenting the results of the annual review of polling arrangements as required by the Representation of the People Act 1983.  He informed Members that all City Councillors had been consulted on the polling arrangements in their particular wards, and set out for Members the statutory provisions and the criteria which had been used in carrying out the review.

The Assistant Director (Governance) drew Members attention to the use of mobile polling stations and the use of schools as polling places, commenting that in the light of concerns and in response to requests from School Governing Bodies, the number of schools used as polling places had been reduced in recent years, and now only ten schools within the Council's area were used as polling venues.

The large majority of polling places were satisfactory and had remained unchanged for many years.  The choice of suitable buildings was limited and, in most cases, there was no alternative to the present arrangements.  This year the City and Parliamentary Elections may be combined on 6 May, but the possibility also existed that they may be held on different days within a few weeks of each other.  It was therefore suggested that changes be kept to a minimum this year in order to avoid the need to switch venues between elections as far as possible, which could cause confusion for voters and present logistical difficulties in setting up and equipping polling stations.

The Assistant Director (Governance) then reported in more detail on suggested changes in voting arrangements for the Belle Vue Ward, Castle Ward, Stanwix Urban Ward and Wetheral Ward.  He further recommended that the Returning Officer be given authority, after consultation with relevant Ward Councillors and the Portfolio Holder, to change polling place locations at the elections in 2010 if the usual premises proved to be unavailable due to unforeseen circumstances.

The Health and Community Development Portfolio Holder was grateful that Ward Members had been given the opportunity to comment on the review of polling arrangements.

Summary of options rejected
A number of options set out in report GD.12/10 with regard to polling arrangements.

DECISION

That Report GD.12/10 and the recommendations therein be referred to Council for consideration, the recommendations being that:

(1) Belle Vue Primary School continue to be the polling place for districts MA and MB;

(2) the polling arrangements in polling district MD remain unchanged; 

(3) the West End Temperance Hall in Caldewgate be designated as the polling place for district JB; 

(4) the Cumbria Deaf Association office at 3 Compton Street be designated as the polling place for district; 

(5) polling districts in Stanwix Urban and Wetheral Wards be re-designated as below and the Electoral Registration Officer make the necessary changes to the electoral register but, in order to avoid any confusion at the forthcoming City and parliamentary elections, those changes be implemented after the parliamentary election:

	WARD 
	EXISTING POLLING DISTRICT
	NEW POLLING DISTRICT

	Stanwix Urban
	BA
	BA

	
	BB
	BB

	
	BC
	BC

	
	BD
	BD

	
	PBG
	Incorporated within BA

	
	PBJ
	BE

	
	PBN
	BF

	
	
	

	Wetheral
	PAZ
	RA

	
	PBA
	RB

	
	PBD
	RC

	
	PBE
	RD

	
	PBF
	RE

	
	PBH
	RF

	
	PBH
	RG

	
	PBM
	RH


(6) the polling arrangements in all other wards remain unchanged; and

(7) the Returning Officer be given authority, after consultation with relevant Ward Councillors and the Portfolio Holder, to change polling place locations at the elections in 2010 if the usual premises prove to be unavailable due to unforeseen circumstances.

Reasons for Decision
To carry out a review of the Council's Polling arrangements as part of the statutory duty under the Representation of the People Act 1983.
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